
Fife Council – 20th May, 2021 
 
Administration Amendment to Motion 2 
 
“Council congratulates Perth and Kinross Council on their plans for a new primary 
school in Perth that will be constructed to Passivhaus Standard energy efficiency as 
this will be the first school in Scotland to be built to this standard. Council also notes 
that it is proposed the replacement of Woodmill HS and St Columbas RC HS being 
built as part of the proposed Dunfermline Learning Campus should be built to a 
Passivhaus standard as part of Fife Council's commitment to tackling climate 
change. Council asks that a members workshop be organised involving members of 
the Assets and Corporate Services and other Sub Committees on the costs and 
benefits of building other schools and other public buildings to this standard so that 
consideration can be given to new buildings in Fife being built in this way.” 
 
Proposed by Councillor David Barratt 
Seconded by Councillor Gary Guichan 


